
 

  

October 2020 

Welcome to the Autumn Term Hamwic Education Trust 

newsletter. 

A huge amount has happened since our last newsletter 

with the outbreak of the coronavirus and all of our 

schools, staff and pupils having to adapt to different 

ways of working, however I have been so proud of how 

everyone has pulled together and ensured that our 

pupils remain at the centre of what we do and have 

been continuously supported throughout. 

I would like to thank you all again for all your ongoing 

hard work, resilience and the way that you have all 

adapted to constant changes in government guidance, 

not only during the summer term, but also in ensuring 

our schools were ready to welcome back all pupils this 

September.  

It is great to welcome all of our pupils back into school 

this term and, though we have had to find new ways of 

working, it is fantastic to see everyone back.  

I hope you enjoy reading this update and I wish you 

well as we all watch and wait to see what this 

term brings. 

 

Robert Farmer 

Chief Executive Officer 

 

Visions and values 

Harnessing potential, enabling opportunities, growing the 
future 

Vision 

Hamwic Education Trust is a Trust which celebrates the 
uniqueness of our pupils, our staff and our schools and 
where everyone achieves their full potential through the 
pathways of opportunities available.    

We will do this by: 

Supporting and challenging our leaders, staff and pupils to 

achieve their best, ensuring the Trust has the skills and 

expertise to do this. 

¶ Providing a safe and enabling learning environment for all 
¶ Ensuring that every pupil has the same opportunities to be 

successful 
¶ Providing opportunities for the complete learning journey 

for our pupils and staff 
¶ Ensuring schools have the resources they need for 

learning 
¶ Recognising and respecting the individuality of each school 

and setting 
¶ Facilitating communities of schools working together for 

the benefit of all, both in partnerships and across the 
wider Trust. 

 

Our ethos: 

¶ Inclusive – opportunities for all 
¶ Supportive – health and well-being 
¶ Collaborative – recognising that the sum is bigger than 

the individual parts 
¶ Respectful – of each other, our people and pupils 
¶ Outward-Facing – learning from each other and outside 

of the Trust 
¶ Empowering – staff and pupils to take a collective 

responsibility for learning 
¶ Open and honest – transparent in our decision making 

 

Aspirations: 

¶ All pupils to make expected progress or better 
¶ All schools to be judged good or better by Ofsted 
¶ To be an Employer of Choice – recruit, develop and retain 

the best 
¶ All schools and Trust to be financially sustainable 
¶ All schools to have a safe learning environment to support 

learning and development 

 

 



  

Welcome to Hamwic 
 
   Ruth Worswick - Westover Primary School -  Headteacher 
 

     
 
 

 

 

    

   Matt Abbott - Sholing Junior School - Headteacher 

     

 

 

It was teaching English in Japan straight after university that led me to discover my love of 
teaching.  I returned to the UK to undertake my PGCE and have now been a teacher for 28 
years.  I've worked in different LAs in the UK and also taught in Rio, Brazil.  More recently I've 
done voluntary work in Northern India and Tanzania.  I've been a headteacher for 6 years, working 
in a small, CE school before moving to Westover.   
Outside of school I can be found doing fitness sessions by the beach and love to sail when I can get 
out on the water.  

 
 
 
 

Julie-Anne Palfrey - Wordsworth Primary School - Headteacher  
 
In joining Wordsworth I am beginning my fifth year as a headteacher. The first four were spent leading a 
one form entry primary school - Romsey Abbey. Over the last year I have been working on my NPQEL and 
it was during this time that I stumbled across the advert for Wordsworth and felt it was a really good fit 
even on my first visit there. Obviously as a much larger school there are different challenges but I am 
currently enjoying getting to know everyone and learning lots about how the school works. 
 
I began my teaching career in the centre of Birmingham in 1992 and have since taught in Bristol, High 
Wycombe and more latterly in Romsey; all moves due to my husband's marketing career. He is now a local 
driving instructor so there have been a few changes for us over the last couple of years. I have two 
teenage children, the eldest is taking A levels this year and the youngest GCSE's not sure that was well 
planned! 
 
In my spare time I enjoy walking and camping, particularly if it involves a sunny beach. Going away for a 
night in the camper van is a great way to switch off. 

 

I have recently started as headteacher of Sholing Junior School, having previously taught 

at Thornhill Primary, Scantabout Primary and Ludlow Junior. My wife Kim is a SENCO at 

another Southampton school and my daughter Poppy has just started secondary school, 

which she is really enjoying so far. Away from work, I am happiest playing football 

(increasingly badly it seems), climbing hills in Wales or attempting to learn an obscure 

language to try out on holiday.  I am fortunate in knowing many people from across the 

Trust already from working at Thornhill and am looking forward to working closely with 

everyone at Sholing too.  

 

 

Matt Ankers - Finance Manager - Poole 

Hamwic will also be welcoming Matt Ankers as the new Poole Finance Manager.  Matt will be joining Hamwic at the end of November. 



 

  

Safeguarding 

During these times safeguarding our most vulnerable and at risk children has never been more important. Covid-19 continues to create exceptional 

circumstances that can lead to additional risks for some of our more vulnerable children.  

 

 

 

 

 

Dorset Council’s Child Advice and Duty Service now includes an Early 

Help Hub and Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MAHS). It provides a 

single point of contact for all safeguarding concerns and early help 

referrals. The BCP First Response Hub continues to act as the place to 

request support, or to report a concern about a child living in 

Bournemouth, Christchurch or Poole. More information and contact 

details for all services can be found at this page Pan-Dorset Reporting 

Concerns  

Children with an EHCP unable to attend school due to school closure 

(including partial closure) or due to shielding need to continue to 

complete risk assessments and a copy is emailed to the SEND team 

using the email lewis.teasdale@bcpcouncil.co.uk.  

BCP have circulated a reporting form for schools to use to report off-

rolling and children missing in education (continuously absent for 10 

school days or more). Schools are reminded that they should not wait 

10 days if there are concerns. Additionally, if there is an urgent 

safeguarding concern this needs to be directed to social care and/or 

police immediately.  

 

 

 
 

Social care will continue to share information with schools related to 

vulnerable children via Head Teacher Anycomms accounts which 

schools can then download and store securely.   

A reminder that the Hampshire, Isle of Wight, Portsmouth and 

Southampton (HIPS) website contains useful guidance for 

practitioners across the HIPS areas on a wide range of subjects related 

to safeguarding; it also contains local information on how to refer to 

children’s social care and early help in each area. 

hipsprocedures.org.uk/  

No Limits is a local delivery partner for Barndardo’s SEE, HEAR, 

RESPOND programme, running until 31 October, offering rapid and 

early intervention support to children and young people affected by 

the pandemic. This programme is funded by the Department for 

Education and is to minimise harm to children and young people who 

don’t meet the threshold for statutory support. Children will get 

support in one or more of four ways: 

- A self-service online hub or support and information 

- Online support including advice, guidance, and one to one 

and group therapy 

- Direct, face to face intervention, or 

- Helping to reintegrate back into school 

To make a referral call 0800 157 7015 or visit 

 barnados.org.uk/see-hear-respond 

 

 

Updates from Southampton 

Safeguarding Children 

Partnership: 
 

Updates from Pan-Dorset 

Safeguarding Children 

Partnership: 

 

Updates from Hampshire Constabulary: 

During the pandemic, the police have seen an increase in children in local areas being involved in county lines. Exploitation and abuse of young 

people is still happening during Covid-19. Hampshire Constabulary are supporting the British Transport Police and Children’s Society campaign in 

asking the public to #LookCloser in public spaces and learn to spot the signs of child exploitation and abuse and how to report concerns.  

 

 

Please remember that if information causes a ‘non-urgent’ concern for a child, consider a referral to children’s social care as per your local protocol.  

If schools do submit a CPI form, please do not save a copy of this form on CPOMS (or your safeguarding module). Instead, schools should just make 
a record that a form has been submitted (with date). 

The CPI form and a CPI process flowchart can be accessed from this page:  

https://www.safe4me.co.uk/portfolio/sharing-information/ 

 

Claire Shaw and some of our Southampton DSL recently attended training 

on the Community Partnership Information Form with DCI Ross Toms and 

all education staff were reminded to share non-urgent information known 

to them which, often without realisation, could provide crucial links where 

gaps in intelligence might exist. The information helps the police and 

partners build a clearer picture of threat, risk and harm to children, 

vulnerable people and the wider community. Information can relate, but 

is not limited to: missing, missing, exploited, trafficked; child sexual or 

criminal exploitation; drug related harm; modern day slavery; community 

cohesion; anti-social behaviour; and organised crime.  

 

https://pdscp.co.uk/working-with-children/applying-thresholds-and-reporting-concerns/?utm_source=Pan-Dorset+Safeguarding+Children+Newsletter&utm_campaign=0074cd7469-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_07_13_01_59&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_c4eefc2499-0074cd7469-439343069
https://pdscp.co.uk/working-with-children/applying-thresholds-and-reporting-concerns/?utm_source=Pan-Dorset+Safeguarding+Children+Newsletter&utm_campaign=0074cd7469-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_07_13_01_59&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_c4eefc2499-0074cd7469-439343069
mailto:lewis.teasdale@bcpcouncil.co.uk
https://hipsprocedures.org.uk/
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/see-hear-respond
https://www.safe4me.co.uk/portfolio/sharing-information/


 

 

 

 

 

 

This booklet is a work in progress. Please let us know your feedback about what we can improve or add to ensure this 

document meets you needs.  

 

  

Local Authority Safeguarding Audits 

As schools are updating their LA safeguarding audits for please remember to send your updated version to Claire Shaw. 

 

World Mental Health Day 

Saturday October 10th 2020 is World Mental Health Day and this year the theme is kindness. This will create an opportunity to reduce the stigma 

and open conversations about mental health and some of the experiences of children and young people where life at home is difficult. Simon 

Says have created a lesson where children join Sesame Street characters thinking about BIG feelings and the importance of talking about then. It 

will help children explore: 

- Different things that make them feel sad 

- What is grief and how it might make you feel 

- How to be kind and a good friend when someone is sad and grieving 

If you would like a copy of the BIG feelings lesson plan please contact karen.chafe@hamwic.org  

 

Well done to all of you in all of your many and varied roles for the way in which you have managed the challenges of school re-opening. It has 

been great to see our staff and pupils so enthusiastic to be back. 

We have seen at first-hand how innovative you have been in managing your own environments and finding new ways of working. Schools have: 

ü Worked with the local authority to organise road closures so our pupils and families can walk and wait safely to come into and be collected 

from schools 

ü Liaised with local supermarkets to take a corner of the car parks to ease congestion at the most challenging times of day 

ü Installed portable toilets to reduce the number of pupils using each facility 

ü Organised virtual tours and held virtual open days so that parents and pupils who are considering applying for a place can get some sense 

of the school environment and ethos 

All of these, and the many other adaptations you have made, are a testament to the resilience and commitment of our school leaders and their 

invaluable staff. Thank you and well done! 

 

 

 

 

Re-Opening Our Schools 

 

 

 

Whistleblowing Policy 

 

 Please do familiarise yourself with policies as and when needed, but in particular, we would ask staff to ensure they are aware of the 

Whistleblowing Policy and the steps to take should they find themselves in a position where they need to use the policy.  A copy can be 

obtained from the School Business Manager or from the Hamwic website – www.hamwic.org 

 

 

 “A quick reminder that if you are working from home, make sure that any personal data remains secure. The Information Commissioners Office 

(ICO) has produced a ‘Top Ten’ Guide with some useful tips - https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/working-from-home/how-do-i-work-from-

home-securely/. If you have any queries, please speak to your school data compliance officer or email compliance@hamwic.org  “ 

 

 

Working from home and GDPR 

 

 

mailto:karen.chafe@hamwic.org
http://www.hamwic.org/
https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/working-from-home/how-do-i-work-from-home-securely/
https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/working-from-home/how-do-i-work-from-home-securely/
mailto:compliance@hamwic.org


  

Just before the summer holidays, we shared the new Hamwic Teaching and Learning Handbook with school leaders. Paper copies of the booklet 

will be coming out to schools in the next couple of weeks. This handbook includes: 

ü Eight Essentials of Effective Practice 

ü English 

ü Mathematics 

ü The wider curriculum 

ü Early Years 

ü Inclusion  

We are also adding pages for Behaviour and Pupil Premium Support 

This handbook if a useful tool for teachers to reflect on their practice and identify what they want to improve or learn more about. It is also 

useful for leaders to ensure consistency in teaching, looking at a section at a time over the course of the year, and agreeing what the school 

approach should be. 

This is an example of one of the Eight Essentials which, with the exception of the final two bullets, supports the current climate of managing risk 

and reducing contamination:  

 

 

Hamwic Teaching and Learning Handbook 

  

 

Learning Environment 

Essential Practice Best practice 

ü Routines, expectations and respectful relationships are consistent and embedded. 
ü Pupils feel safe, comfortable and prepared to learn.  

ü There is no mess or clutter; surfaces are clear.  
ü The classroom, furniture and resources are well organised, labelled and positioned 

carefully to promote independence, support smooth transitions and save time.  
ü Visual timetables are displayed clearly. 
ü Pupils sit in clear sight of the board and in relevant groupings to promote learning 
ü Working walls are up-to-date and reflect the current journey, and are used to support 

learning, show models of excellence, build vocabulary and facilitate independence.   
ü Displays are used to celebrate pupils’ learning and achievements.  

ü Pupil grouping in the classroom promotes collaborative learning. 

ü How does the learning environment 
foster positive learning behaviours and 
support pupils’ social and emotional 
wellbeing? 

ü How does the environment enable secure 
and rich learning opportunities? 

ü How do you ensure that the learning 
environment is responsive to all pupils’ 
needs? 

https://www.teachthought.com/learning/10-characteristics-of-a-highly-effective-learning-environment/ 

 

 
This booklet is a work in progress. Please let us know your feedback about what we can improve or add to ensure this document meets your 

needs.  

 

 

 

Hamwic SCITT 

  

  

Our SCITT teacher training programme got off to a promising start in September. We have more trainees this year than in previous years, 

including some trainees from the Poole and Dorset region who are training in our Poole schools.  

The programme has been updated this year with the introduction of new statutory content for initial teacher training. This is a really welcome 

development.  The new content ensure all teachers entering the profession will have great knowledge and skills about how children learn best, 

how to make sure we challenge all children to achieve, how to support those who struggle most, and how to make rich and varied knowledge 

stick in long term memory.  

All SCITT trainees have a mentor and these colleagues have completed mandatory training to bring them up to speed with the new content and 

expectations of the course. It has been exciting to hear mentors say that our trainees are likely to know more about the principles behind what 

makes great teaching than those of us who have been in the profession a fair while.  

The new window for application to the 2021-22 programme has just opened and we would love to hear from graduates who would like to know 

more about training to be a teacher. Those who might be interested should call Karen Chafe on 023 8078 6833 or email info@hamwicscitt.org. If 

you would like to know more about placing and mentoring trainees at your school, speak to headteachers or email Colin at 

colin.flanagan@hamwic.org. 

 

https://www.teachthought.com/learning/10-characteristics-of-a-highly-effective-learning-environment/
mailto:info@hamwicscitt.org
mailto:colin.flanagan@hamwic.org


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are thrilled to announce that our online school YouTube channel is now live and available for schools to use in the event of a bubble or 

school closures.  Our online teachers from across the Trust have worked hard to produce engaging lessons that can be accessed by all children.  

Teachers have worked hard to ensure children can experience the learning with minimum equipment and simply a device that can access 

YouTube.  We are so grateful for the time and effort that has been put into creating such a fantastic resource for our children!  

We are also very grateful to Jai (Head of IT) who has put the channel together for us.  We genuinely couldn’t have done this without him. 

If you want to take a look, simply search Hamwic Education Trust and choose the channel with our gold logo.  We are not sharing this 

information with parents yet, so that our keen children don’t complete lessons before they are needed! 

 

 

 

 

Hamwic Online School 

 

 



 

 

  

 

Talbot Primary School 

Talbots swimming pool roof blew off on a cold winters day in 

November. 16 months later it’s all fixed and the pool is now back 

in use. 

 

                

 

Bishop Aldhelm's CE Primary School 

Bishops Aldhelms living roof was unable to be salvaged as the roof 

had sadly completely rotted through. However, 3 weeks later it 

looks amazing!  

                       

                       

 

Premises/Health &Safety update 

 

 

 

IT update 

 

 

Cyber Awareness & Online Safety 

There has been a huge increase in the cyber-crime in the recent months, and we want to make sure that you are aware and doing everything 

that you can to ensure that you are keeping safe and secure. 

We have a Technology Awareness training that we have put together that we believe will be useful for you to do.  

Technology Awareness Training          Please be cyber aware and staff safe online! 

 

 

 

https://forms.gle/be2FCoGFfmc3zkbd8


 

  

 

Health & Wellbeing resources for staff 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Free Counselling Service 

The Trust offers a free staff counselling service/Employee Assistance Programme (EAP) 

through Health Assured.  This is a service where staff can access confidential counselling 

intended to deal with personal problems that might adversely impact work performance, 

life, health and wellbeing.   Staff and immediate family members can access confidential 

counselling through the help desk on 0800 023 4742.  Further information can also be 

found on the Health Assured mobile phone app, or online www.healthassuredeap.co.uk.  

 

 
 
 
The confidential service provides support and guidance for: 

 

¶ Family issues and childcare support 

¶ Financial and legal information 

¶ Relationship advice 

¶ Housing concerns 

¶ Alcohol or drug issues 

¶ Medical information, stress and anxiety 

¶ Gambling issues 

¶ Domestic abuse 

¶ Retirement 

¶ Bereavement 

¶ Consumer issues 

¶ Tax information 

 

The online health portal can be found at healthassuredeap.com and provides a range 

of information: 

¶ Webinars 

¶ Nutritional and fitness advice  

¶ Financial wellbeing and budgeting 

¶ Health e-hub app 

¶ Health checks 

¶ Medical factsheets 

¶ Four-week programmes 

https://healthassuredeap.co.uk/four-week-programmes/ 

 

Password/Username to log in for both online and mobile app:  

 

Username:         Bright 

Password:           EAP 

Telephone: 0800 023 4742 or 0800 030 5182.   

 

http://www.healthassuredeap.co.uk/
https://healthassuredeap.co.uk/four-week-programmes/


 

 

 

Health Assured ‘My Advantage’ app 
 

Working in partnership with Health Assured, staff now have 

access to ‘My Advantage’ app.  Staff can access mini health 

checks, 4 week plans, interactive weekly mood trackers and can 

personalise news feeds for health areas that are of interest – 

please see flyer for further details.  The app can be downloaded 

via the app store or google play.  The code MHA100410 should be 

entered when prompted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Health and Wellbeing Intranet Pages 
 

Staff are encouraged to visit the Trust Health and Wellbeing 

(H&W) intranet pages https://intranet.hamwic.org/health-

wellbeing-for-staff where information on H&W, resources, staff 

benefits and much more can be found.  If unable to gain access, 

please email contact details to itsupport@hamwic.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Health and Wellbeing Webinars 
 
Staff can use the following link: https://intranet.hamwic.org/health-wellbeing-for-staff?top-category=information-for-employees to access a 
number of short webinars including: 
 

¶ 5 ways to wellbeing ¶ Dealing with debt 

¶ Health living ¶ Mental Resilience 

¶ Physical Health and Wellbeing ¶ Resilience at work 

¶ Stress Management ¶ Supporting Mental Health 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Access to Work Mental Health Support Service  
 

   
 
The Trust has partnered with Able Futures, an organisation delivering an Access to Work Mental Health Support Service on behalf of the 

Department for Work and Pensions.  This enables staff using it to receive 9 months of professional mental health support from a Vocational 

Rehabilitation Consultant (VRC).  The VRC will support an individual through mental health difficulties including stress, anxiety and 

depression, which result from both inside and outside the workplace.  Staff will also receive coaching and teaching on how to manage mental 

health issues, as well as being given support on how to access relevant services. 

  

The offer is free of charge and completely confidential.  It is not a counselling service and therefore should not replace, but complement the 

Employee Assistance Programme offered through Health Assured.    It is another resource for schools to use to signpost and support staff, 

enabling them to cope better with mental health challenges.  The service is also available, free of charge, to family members (16 or over) who 

are in or about to start work. 

  

Support from Able Futures can be accessed by: 

 

¶ Calling their Freephone number on: 0800 321 3137 (lines open 8am to 10.30pm Monday to Friday) 

¶ Emailing them at: hello@able-futures.co.uk 

¶ Or completing their Self-Referral Form at:   https://able-futures.co.uk/mental-health-support-for-individuals/apply-for-able-

futures/ 

 

Further information can be found at www.able-futures.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

https://intranet.hamwic.org/health-wellbeing-for-staff
https://intranet.hamwic.org/health-wellbeing-for-staff
mailto:itsupport@hamwic.org
https://intranet.hamwic.org/health-wellbeing-for-staff?top-category=information-for-employees
mailto:hello@able-futures.co.uk
https://able-futures.co.uk/mental-health-support-for-individuals/apply-for-able-futures/
https://able-futures.co.uk/mental-health-support-for-individuals/apply-for-able-futures/
http://www.able-futures.co.uk/

